
Shutesbury Board of Health
September 20, 2023, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett 
Simonsen, board members.

Minutes of previous meeting accepted.

Discussion:

Cat reported that 371 Locks Pond Road was bought by relatives in a private cash 
sale without a septic system inspection.  The new owners intend to proceed soon 
with a Title 5 inspection.  The house will not be occupied for the foreseeable 
future.

Norene reported that MAPHCO has received more than one application for the 
position of Emergency Planner and hopes to choose a candidate by October 1.

The board discussed the new Covid vaccines and recent spike in cases, the rise in 
arboviruses in the state, and implications of the proposed Conservation 
Commission regulations.

Adjourn 7:25.


